Ministry Council Meeting Notes

February 27, 2016, 9:00 AM

Present: Brian Clark, Dana Clark, Jeanette Cowin, Nancy Cowin, Brad Cruse, YunHee Cruse, Jay

Lawrence, Paul Moore, Ken Olin, Leslie Olin, Brian Toay, Jeanie Toay

Opening Prayer: Brian Clark

Discussion on sharing ideas of what we would like to see our Church do to reach out to the community and to nurture our membership.

Read letter from Heather Matthews with regards to direction of VBS for this summer. She is expecting a smaller number of both Helpers and attendees. Writing to ask if she should have a shorter VBS. Suggestions were made to invite other area SDA churches to send their children and to hold a VBS planning meeting to see who would actually be willing to help with VBS.

Discussion took place of our signage challenges. Initial steps should be made to meet with City of Chesterfield to get an address change from Wild Horse to Baxter since our entrance is off of Baxter. Brian Clark volunteered to work on this goal. Long term goal to get new signs. LED was suggested.

Suggestion to have outreach activities planned in community instead of at our Church to encourage attendance. Gary Krause suggested this to the ACS this past week.

Messiah Mansion was recommended to come to our church for a series.

Pastor recommended our Church joins the Chamber of Commerce for Chesterfield because it would open new doors.

Decided to meet on a monthly basis on the Fourth Sabbath at 9:00 AM

Closing Prayer: Pastor Ken Olin